
Westwood Neighborhood Association

Board of Directors Meeting

February 17, 2010 
The meeting at Barzen’s was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Kristy Barzen.

Members present included:  Kristy Barzen, Mike Keller, Sue Boesen Copple, Ed Truslow.  Also present Bill Satterstrom, Vicki Heiken.

The January 21, 2010 minutes were reviewed.  A motion to approve was made by Truslow, seconded by Heiken.  The minutes were unanimously approved..

Ed Truslow gave the Treasurer’s report dated Feb. 4 for January 2010.  There were 21 new memberships for a total of 126 paid, with 30 unpaid members (previous members who have not yet renewed).  Ending balance for January was $4,510.72.  Feb. to date - 13 memberships/renewals so far for this month.  It was suggested another renewal card be included in the next newsletter.  Approval of the Treasurer’s report was moved by Satterstrom, seconded by Copple and approved unanimously.

Newsletter topics were suggested, including Jazz in July, Art Center party recap, Vet Pet tips, neighbor feature, Hanawalt PE grant, reminder @garbage and recycling and bags 24 hr only (put out on Thursdays), trail update (Mike Keller).

Mike Keller gave a trail updated from Mindy Moore, DSM Park & Rec.  Project still moving forward, albeit slowly.  Alternative routes will be presented to neighbors prior to selection. 

Moved to approve sending check for $20 to DSM Neighbors for annual renewal, moved Copple, seconded Satterstrom, approved.

DSM Neighbors site has been updated and Board contact info has been updated by Copple. 

A loose German Shepherd has been attacking deer on the west end of Welker, resulting in one injured deer and one who had to be put down by animal control after the dog took the deer down by the neck.  An Email will be sent to the WNA list to make them aware of situation as little can be done until the dog is captured or contained.  Keller will also forward the notice to Park and Recs person as the dog is wandering the trail south of Welker.

Barbara Bell provided a draft welcome brochure for new neighbors.  It was suggested to direct those looking for specific contact information to the WNA website.   Other suggestions: include photos of Hanawalt, Jazz n’ July, Art Center, Pool Party, plant divide.  Thanks to Barbara for her efforts. 

WNA boundaries were again discussed. Waterbury technically goes to the South side of Grand, and representatives have indicated they won’t place any monuments South of Grand.  Waterbury has plans to do more “monuments” similar to the one at 56th and the freeway.   Mike Keller to contact CJ Stephens re: background on grant opportunities for neighborhood signage.   

Jazz n’ July, July 9, 2010 discussion included consideration of collaboration next year with Waterbury - this year Westwood will host it alone..  Max Wellman contract has been received (Big Band vs. Trio).   Mike Keller to review and edit contract prior to returning to Wellman.

The next meeting will be at 7:00 p.m on April 21st.  The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.


